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Vol. 40 Searcy, Ark., January, 1965 No. 15 

Dr. R. T. Clark, Alumni Vice President, Points 
Out the Merits of Harding As a Christian School 

By Robert T. Clark 
A little over one year has past now 

since my family and I made the good 
decision to return to Harding College 
as an addition to the 
staff. Until that time, ~ 
my wi f e (Charline 
Bergner Clark) and I .... - • 
had been alumni like 
all the rest of you 
scattered throughout 
the United States with 
just a trickle or two of 
news reaching us about 
the curent status of Clark 

our Alma Mater. We had not actually 
had close, first-hand, contact with our 
college except for Alumni Bulletins in 
over 25 years. We had managed to stay 
in the academic field since our gradua­
tion from Harding and did know that 
the school had been quite successful in 
keeping up with the developments in 
education. Therefore, we were almost 
prepared when our son, Robert, came 
home from his high school in Norman, 
Oklahoma one day and announced that 
he had decided to enroll at Harding 
College. This came as a mild shock to 
us because, like so many other boys, he 
had received his share of scholarship 
offers from various universities interest­
ed in his potential as an athlete. Upon 
this announcement I set out as any other 
college administrator to find out why 
there should be such an attraction at 
Harding College. Some of you will face 
this sort of situation one of these days 
and might be interested in some of the 
things that would immediately come to 
your attention should you try to compare 

your former Alma Mater with any other 
educational institution with which you 
may have had contact since your gradua­
tion. 

In the first place, the student body is 
one of the best academically, morally, 
and socially of which 1 have had 
contact. Two years ago it was my privi­
lege to select and teach honor students 
under a Massachusetts Institute of Tech­
nology academic plan of excellence. I 
:1ave found at Harding College the same 
percentage of top academic students as 
those I had previously hand-picked under 
the MIT program. To illustrate, in just 
one field of science alone last year, we 
had three students upon graduation who 
received graduate scholarships of more 
than $2,200 per year plus all school ex­
penses to pursue their studies toward 
their doctorate degrees. A couple of large 
mid-western universities have gone as 
far as to tell us that standing offers of 
scholarships are available to Harding 
students in the sciences who would like 
to have scholarships in order to continue 
their advanced studies. One of our stu­
dents who is just a junior has been ap­
proached by universities toward graduate 
studies with large scholarship offers 
after he graduates. This situation holds 
not only for the sciences but for other 
departments at the college. Harding will 
always continue to maintain an excellent 
teacher-student ratio-one in which the 
top teaching professors start out with 
the freshmen students and follow them on 
through to their graduation. 

In order for private colleges to survive 
in future competition between academic 
institutions, a long range plan of de-



velopmental education must be followed 
that will match in excellence anything 
that the large universities can offer. If 
this can be done, the small private col­
lege can not only survive but will be 
looked upon with considerable favor by 
universities that are already too crowded. 
Also, a progressive private school can 
keep top-rated teachers instead of hav­
ing their better starr members leave for 
other places. Harding College has fore­
seen all of this and has taken immediate 
steps to meet the challenge facing them 
in the future. Perhaps the biggest hurdle 
to reach for a college is to initiate a 
research program comparable to that 
of the university. From an academic 
and technical standpOint, research is a 
must. Without the research program, 
young Ph.D. teachers will not accept 
positions in our colleges but will go to 
large institutions that will allow them 
time to carryon research and teaching. 
Without our young teachers coming in to 
replace the professors that retire, our 
colleges could only expect academic 
trouble ahead. Harding College has not 
only foreseen this problem but has done 
something about it. We have over 
$150,000 worth of specialized equipment 
in the areas of biophysics, biochemistry, 
physiology, and physical education that 
will more than match any large univer­
sity in the South. The equipment is such 
that the University of Arkansas at 
Fayetteville plans to bring a class of 
graduate students to Harding College to 
take advantage of our facilities by their 
own instructors. This equipment not only 
is available in our research program but 
is also set aside for demonstrations and 
teaching to our own undergraduate stu­
dents who are pointing toward profes­
sional careers. 

An important item connected with our 
research is that Harding has the pres­
tige of support at the national level 
through the National Institutes of Health. 
The results of the research accomplished 
at Harding College has already been 
presented before two National Society 
meetings and one International Meeting 
in Tokyo, Japan. We have the coopera­
tive support of the Medical School at the 
University of Arkansas and University 
of Oklahoma Medical School. We have 
had as many as 11 distinguished visitors 
from California who have come to the 
campus at Searcy specifically to be sub­
jects in our research on problems in 
aging. This particular research problem 
has allowed us to get our foot in the 

door, and now we have had on-site visi­
tors from the Aerospace Center in San 
Antonio who are considering a reseach 
project in anti-motion sickness drugs for 
use in space flight that will be carried 
out on a cooperative basis between Har­
ding College and the Department of 
Pharmacology, University of Arkansas 
Medical School. Then, this month we will 
have a visit from the National Aeronau­
tics Space Agency at Houston, Texas in 
relation to the research in physical fit­
ness for space flight. 

In other areas of interest, research 
projects are being initiated in fresh water 
biology, embryology, and microbiology. 
The departments of English, music and 
speech are preparing projects in re­
search and hope to get started in the 
near future. What does all this indicate? 
It means that our staff members can 
carryon their work at Harding College 
on an equal basis with any university, 
a going research program will enrich 
the teaching to the students, increase 
the prestige of the· college, enable us to 
obtain and keep top-flight instructors, 
and train our undergraduate students for 
careers ahead. We even use our top 
undergraduate students in research, 
thereby training them in every possible 
way for competition in the business 
world. 

Probably the most important field of 
development that I have found at Har­
ding College has been that of the moral 
and social nature. It seems to me that 
the students here in the four years 
gradually develop the personality that 
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will allow them to take a well-respected 
place in any community. A good college 
academic education is of very little value 
if the student goes out into the world 
with an unstable, narrow attitude to­
ward life in general. As far as I am con­
cerned, a graduate of Harding College 
has just about all of the basic principles 
that an employer looks for in their em­
ployees. 

The above points are some of the 
things that I have found since becoming 
a staff member of Harding College. My 
family and I are happy to be a member 
of the staff because we know that we 
are a part of an institution that every 
alumni can point to with pride. I cannot 
begin to tell you all the good points 
about the school in just an editorial. Give 
me an hour's opportunity on a personal 
basis and I will be glad to expand in 
several mom directions. 

Did you know that to meet a highly 
technical requirement such as even a 
research program requires backing from 
alumni? Even one dollar contribution 
from alumni is worth a tremendous 
amount in all of our efforts to gain 
national support. The reason for this is 
that most foundations and other agencies 
hesitate to help any school that does not 
have alumni support. In other words, if 
85% of our alumni would just write us a 
letter with just a small contribution, we 
would have one of our greatest assets 
toward knocking on a door of a founda­
tion for support on a large scale. In any 
institution, the important point is the 
number of alumni backers that are in­
terested in the college. If you want to 
help us out in our efforts to keep Chris­
tian education on a firm basis, please 
drop us a note of encouragement and 
we can all generate a little more en­
thusiasm toward the problems ahead. 

SYMPATHY 

Snow White ('65) in the recent passing 
of her father, P. H. White, Sr. of Luxora, 
Ark. 

La.rry Henderson ('66) in the recent 
passmg of his father, J. B. Henderson, 
of Avondale, Ariz .. 

John P: Simpson ('65) in the recent 
passmg of his father, H. M, Simpson. 

. MARRIAGES 
Martha Beasley ('67) to Gordon Gen­

try, Jr., Dec. 18 in New Albany, Miss. 

Erna Gibson (BA'64) to Pat Black, III 
('65) on Dec. 26 in Tampa, Fla. 

Roseland Merritt (,67) to Larry Ber­
nard Henderson ('66) on Dec. 17 in 
Searcy. 

Nancy Burt ('66) to Jerry Don Mc­
Caghren ('66) on Sept. 1 in North Little 
Rock. 

Ka:y Thomas ('66) to Greg Nevil ('66) 
on Jan. I, 1965, at Mulvane, Kans. 

Frances Kay Herd ('65) to Granville 
Elliott Tyler (BS'63) on . Dec. 23 at 
Logansport, Ind. 

Sharon Jane Shipman ('65) to Ray 
Dean Dearin (BA'63) on Aug. 30 at Jef­
ferson City, Mo. 

Wanda Nell Lamb (BA'58) to Harold 
D. Gass ('52) in June, 1964. 

Elaine Scott ('66) to Lee Roy George 
('67) on Dec. 20. 

Gerald Nevins ('64) to Peggy Joyce 
Lipps on Nov. 27 at Fowler, Calif. 

Beverly Ann Richardson ('67) to 
Donald L. Owens on Aug. 10 in Wichita, 
Kans. 

Nellie Nickleson ('67) to Larry Mitchell 
on Sept. 13 in Brinkley, Ark. 

Marilyn Graff ('65) to Jim Watson 
(BA'64) on Dec. 31. 

Margaret Willis Comer (BA'54) to Jack 
Epperson on Oct. 29 in Florence, Ala. 

Barbara Hollis (BS'63) to Barrett 
Fisher on Oct. 3 in OIla, La. 

Bonnie Cruse ('65) to Jim Taylor on 
May 31 at Cherry Valley, Ark. 

Marvin Rickett (BA'63) to Donna Wil­
liams Sept. 27, in Moko, Ark. 

Evelyn Rickett (BA'64) to Don Mere­
dith (BA'64) Aug. 15 in Batesville, Miss. 

Helen Howell ('62) to Don Bryan of 
Brownsville, Tex. on June 20 in Carlsbad, 
N. M. 

Bonita Cantrell ('66) to Peter Bumpass 
('65) on Dec. 15 at Searcy. 

Karen Smith ('65) to Jerry Bolls ('66) 
on Dec. 20 at Thayer, Mo. 

Susan Nelson ('67) to Bill Barden 
(BA'64) on Dec. 19 at Senatobia, Miss. 
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Students Whose Parents Attended Harding 
The Alumni Association thought that it would be of interest to our readers to 

publish a List of Harding College students whose parents also attended Harding. An in­
vestigation revealed that 122 students meeting this specification are now enrolled. 
The following is a list giving the names of the students, their classification and the 
names and enrollment dates of their parents. 

Myra Marie Abraham-Freshman 
Mrs. Dortha Abraham 

(Attending Now) 

Robert Vann Adams - Sophomore 
Wayne L. Adams 

(Fall 1962) 

William Michael Alexander -- Freshman 
Bill Alexander 

(193B- 1939) 

Frances Lynn Allison - Sophomore 
Marvin R. Allison 

(1950-1951) 

Phyllis Laura"tte Argo - Sophomore 
Mrs. Elizabeth Hardwick Argo 

(1939) 

James Ernest Arnold - Junior 
Harvey M. Arnold 

( 1950·1952) 

Mary He~en Austin - Freshman 
Mrs. Florine Wilson Austin 

(193B - 1939) 
Jam"s David Bales - Sophomore 

Dr. James David Bales 
(Graduated 1937) 

Mary Ethel Bal". - Senior 
Dr. James David Bales 

(Graduated 1937) 
Patrick Norman Bark"r - Sophomore 

Mrs. Beth Nossaman Barker 
(1941-1942) 

John David Barron - Freshman 
Billy W . Barron 

(1946-1948) 
Mrs . Edna Marion Waters Barron 

(1944·1945) 
Clarita Dorthea Bartley - Junior 

J. E. Bartley 
(1938-1941) 

Mrs. Florence Lowery Bartley 
(1939) 

Charle. Bruce Barton - Sophomore 
Bruce A. Barton 

(1936) 
Mrs. Nancy Gill Barton 

(1936) 
Dwight McNeil Bawcom - Senior 

Burney E. Bawcom 
(1933-1935) 

Harry Edward lawcom - Sophomore 
Burney E. Bawcom 

(1933-1935) 
Carla Morgo lell - Freshmar, 

Mrs . Joyce Blackburn Bell 
(1943-1944 Approximately) 

Anno A. live - Junior 
Troy Blue 

(194-2) 
Mrs. Cora Ken Blue 

(1942) 

Roger Powell Blue - Freshmon 
Travis Blue 

(1937-1941) 

Mrs. Hazel Hulett Blue 
(1937-1940) 

Brenda Ann Boyce - Freshman 
Rush Boyce 

(Graduated 1951) 

Gail Verleen Boyd - Sophomore 
Vernor L. Boyd 

(1938-1941) 
Mrs. Kathleen Johnston Boyd 

(1940) 

Roger Eugene Boyd - Junior 
Vernon L. Boyd 

(1938-1941) 
Mrs. Kathleen Johnston Boyd 

(1940) 

Leah Frances Bradford - Freshman 
Mrs. Guynith Gooden Bradford 

(1931) 

Bernard Brown - Senior 
William Leslie Brown 
Mrs. Addie May Brown 

Sandra Burchfi"ld - Junior 
Mary Louise Tillman Burchfield 

(1942-1943) 
Ann Elizab"th Camp - Freshman 

Horace B. Camp 
(1939) 

Mrs. Elizabeth McHam Camp 
(1939) 

Mrs. Belly" Ritchie Cas"y - Graduate 
Mrs. Kathryn Ritchie 

(Graduated from Harding in 1950) 
Ann Charline Clark - Freshman 

Dr. R. T. Clark 
(Graduated 1939) 

Mrs. Charline Bergner Clark 
(Graduated 1940) 

Rob"rt Thomas Clark - Junior 
Dr. R. T. Clark 

(Graduated 1939) 
Mrs . Charline Bergner Clark 

(Graduated 1940) 
William David Collin. - Freshman 

Mrs. Ruth V. Richesin Collins 
(1938) 

Patsy Lynn Columbus - Freshman 
Mrs. Beulah Slough Columbus 

(1934-1941) 
Jack Dudley Colvin 

Jomes Rodney Colvin 
( 1940-1941) 

Mrs. Sara Boyd Colvin 
(1938-1939) 

Nancy Jill Cope - Senior 
Mrs. Flossie Harwell Cope 
(1930-1934) 

Karen Louise Cronin - Freshman 
Clifford Cranin, Jr. 

(1934-1938) 
Elter Berry Davis, Jr. - Senior 

Mrs. Kathleen Halbrook Davis 
(1935-1937) 

Janis K. Davis - Freshman 
Varna L. Davis 

(1928-1934) 
Robert Jon DePriest - Freshman 

Mrs_ Irene DePriest 
(Summer and Nights 1954) 

Max Maurice Edrington - Freshman 
Mrs. Daphine Johns Edrington 

(1940) 
Judy Lee Evans - Senior 

Everett W . Evans 
(1926-1930) 

Mrs. Beulah Rogers Evans 
(1928-1931) (1957-1960) 

Freda Ferguson - Senior 
Worley Ferguson 

(1945) 
Patricia Ferguson - Freshman 

Worley Ferguson 
(1945) 

Cynthia Sue Fisher - Freshman 
Mrs. Mildred Williams Fisher 

(1928-1930) 
Robert Morris Ford - Freshman 

George M. Ford 
(1933- 1937) 

Mrs. EIMeta Finch Ford 
(1934-1935) 

Cliffon Lloyd Ganus, III - Junio r 
Dr. Clifton L. Ganus, Jr. 

(1939-1943) 
Mrs. Lou}5e Nicholas Ganus 

(1938-1942.)---
James Walden Gardner - Junior 

Mrs. Nola Capps Garner 
(1930-1935) 

Anna Marie Garrett - Senior 
Mrs. Dolly Adamson Garrett 

(1925) 
James Larry George - Freshman 

Garland Alseen George 
(1928-1929) 

Mary Ruth Gibbons - Sophomore 
Mrs. Lorene Clark Gibbons 

(1954-1955 ) 
Nancy Love Gibson - Freshman 

Robert Leon Gibson 
(1944-1947) 

Mrs. Ruth Sue McDearmon Gibson 
(1944-1946) 

Benny Lowell Gooden - Junior 
Mrs. Lela Hunter Gooden 

( 1929-1933) 
Anita Lou Gr""n - Senior 

Louis F. Green 
(1938-1942) 

Mrs. Mary Elizabeth Arnold 
11938-1942) 

Janetkay Gu'ganus - Junior 
George Gurganus 

(About 1 937) 
Dewey lance Haines - Sophomore 

Mrs. Lerene Hebberd Haines 
(1938-1939) 

Curtis Eugene Hamilton - Freshman 
J. D. Hamilton 

(Hardi ng Graduate School of Memphis) 

Raymond Anthony Hawkins - Junior 
Mrs. Imogene Nicholas Hawkins 

(1945) 

Donald Morgan Hawthrone - Junior 
Mrs. Anne Morgan Hawthorne 

(1930-1934) 

Myrene Annette Hayes - Freshman 
Mrs. Alfreda Teague Hayes 

(1940-1941) 
Cheryl Beth Hemingway - Sophomore 

H. Wayne Hemingway 
(1941) 

Mrs. Annile Chambers Hemingway 
(1942) 

Anna Sue Hinds - Sophomore 
Mrs. Audrey Ruth Neal Hinds 

(1932-1934) 
Anita Joyce Hobby - Junior 

Mrs. Georgia Pruett Hobby 
(1938) 

James Alvin Hobby 
(1933-19381 

George Alvin Hobby - Junior 
Mrs . Georgia Pruett Hobby 

(1938) 
James Alvin Hobby 

( 1933-1938) 
Rhydonia Ruth Holt - Freshman 

Houston L. Holt 
11952-1953) 

:1elen Maurice Howell - Freshman 
Maurice Howell 

Julia Diane Huddleston - Junior 
James Clifford Huddleston 

(Graduated 1936)' 
Mrs. Evelyn Williams Hudclleston 

(1939) 
Ben Milton Huey - Sophomore 

Mrs . Doris E. Robe Huey 
(1943) 

Sharon Darlene Hunnicutt - Freshman 
W. O . Hunnicutt 

David Lee Hunter - Freshmon 
Hubert Hunter 

(1929-1930) 
Mary Lee Janes - Senior 

Mrs. Ruby Parrott Janes 
(1931-1934) 

Donald Hall Johnson - Sophomore 
Mrs. Wanda Hall Johnson 

(1938-1939) 
Martha Louise Koger - Sophomore 

Mrs. Roberto Walden Koqer 
(1939-1941) 

Gaylon Warn"r Lamb - Senior 
Borden Lamb 

(1937-1939( 
Rob"rt Caud,,11 Lane - Senior 

Coudell Lane 
(Graduated 1943) 

Mrs. Edythe Tipton Lane 
(Graduated 1943) 

Letitia Arlene Larkins - Freshman 

-5-

S. W . Larkins 
(1939-1944) 

Mrs . Alma Thornberry Larkins 



(1939-19441 

David Francis Lawyer - Junior 
Robert F. Lawyer 

(1935-19371 

Richard Lawyer - Senio r 
Robert F. Lawyer 

(1935-19371 
Robert Michael Lawyer - Freshman 

Robert F. Lawyer 
(1935-19371 

Ivan McKinney, Jr. - Sophomore 
Mrs. Coye Tillman McKinney 

(1942-19431 
Retta Martin - Junior 

Arv il Martin 
(1936-19401 

Mrs , Billie J o Kent Martin 
119401 

Carolyn Sue Medearis - Freshman 
William D. Medearis 

(1935 -19391 
Charles Eugene Miller - Sophomo re 

Rolph Miller, Sr. 
119341 

Mrs . Retha Wyatt 
119341 

Kenneth Eugene Mills - Sophomore 
J ames W. Mills 
Mrs . Jimmie Layton Mills 

11932 -19 3 41 11958-195 91 
Diana Louise Mitchen - Fresh ma n 

Joseph Mitchen 
(1 944-19481 

Mrs . Eliza Zazzi Mitchen 
11944 -1945 ) 

Susan Dianne Nelson - So pho more 
Mrs . Mary Nell Welborn Nelson 

Terry Lee O'Kelley - Junior 
Mrs. Mary Lee Watts O'Kell ey 

David Robert Owens - Junior 
Delmar Owens 

11936-19371 
Victoria Harding Paine - Junio r 

Ch arl es H Paine 
1193 3- 19371 

Mrs, 'Mary Victo ria Ha lbrook Paine 
11935-19371 

David M. Peebles - Jun io r 
Mrs. N. K McQ uiddy Peebles 

(1932· 1934) 
Martha Neal Pitner - Freshman 

Cha rl es G. Pi tner 
11933· 1937) 

Mrs. Ma ry Neal Pitner 
11929-19311 11935-19371 

Elmo Jean Ramsey - Sophomore 
Mrs . Suggs Ramsey 

11931-19341 (1938) 
Lois Ann Reiboldt - Sophomore 

Mrs, Eun ice Maple Reibo ldt 
11936-1942 ) 

Richard Rheinbolt - J un ior 
Mrs . Anna Me rw in Rhein bol t 

11 960- 1 96 11 
Gayle L'l.slie Rice - Freshman 

Cha rles R_ Rice 
11 94 6 · 194 9) 

Barbara Sue Robertson - So pho more 
Mrs . lillian Miller Robertson 

(1959) 

Marvin Hilliard Robertson - Freshma n 
Mrs . lill ian C. Miller 

11957-19591 
Sidney Graham Roper, Jr_ - Freshman 

Sidney G. Roper 
11941-19451 

Mrs . Bonnie Sue Chandler Roper 
(1943-19441 

Bobbie Nell Pearce - Graduate 
Mrs. Leola Norman Pearce 

Phyllis Yvonne Sarver - Senior 
Mrs. Della B. Pierce 

ISpring 19341 
James David Sears - Freshman 

Dr. Jack Wood Sears 
IGraduated 19401 

Mrs. Matti e Sue Speck Sears 
ISpecial 1953-19541 

Mary Ellen Setzler - Fre shman 
Mrs. Burne lle Anthony Setzler 

11 9371 
Mary Ann Sewell - Freshman 

Mrs Ann Richmond Sewe ll 
11943-19451 

Sherman Nelson Shewmaker - Sophomore 
James Cluver Shewmake r 

11926-19301 
Mrs. Joyce Cope land Shewmaker 

11928-19341 
Belinda Carol Sinele - Freshman 

Mrs . Mabel Fo rd Sine Ie 
(1941 -194 51 

Danny Mack Smith - Ju nior 
Albert H. Smith 

(1923 -19291 
Norma Ruth Staggs - Freshma n 

Mrs . Jess ie C. Norma n Staggs 
11957 -19631 

Mary Claire Stapleton - Senior 
Dr. E. R. Sta p le to n 

(Graduated 1932 1 
Mrs . Ruby Lowe ry Stapl e ton 

(Graduated 19261 
Beth Frances Starling - Freshman 

Ralph Star ling 
(1941-194 51 

Mrs . Doro thea John s Sta rl ing 
(194 3- 194 5) 

Louis Winfield Stepter, Jr. - Senio r 
Lou is W. Stepte r, Sr . 
(Harding Extens ion School at L R.) 

William Edward Stokes - Sophomo re 
Willi a m E. Stokes 

11936 -19401 
Mrs. AI ice Jo Brya nt 

(1936-19 39 ) 
James Edward Street - Freshmon 

Robert Ernest Stree t 
(19431 

Barbara Kay Thompson --: Fresh ma~ 
Guy'Martin Thompson, Sr 

1193 9 1 
Mrs. Nellie Elain e Ca mp T.hompson 

(1941) . 
Donald Kelly Thompson - Sen io l 

Gu y Martin Tho mpson , Sr 
11939) 

-6--

Mrs. Ne ll ie Ela ine Camp Thompson 
(19 4 ! ) 

(Continued on Page 7) 

~-----------~~------
From Here and There * * * 

Kell?eth G. Mason (BA'64) has. been 
commissioned a second lieutenant III the 
U. ,So Ai r Force upon g raduation from 
Officer Training School at Lackland 
AFB, Texas, 

Lt. Mason, selected for OTS ~ough 
competitive eXamination, is bemg a~­
Signed to an Air Training Comm~~d umt 
a t Keesler APE, Miss" for trammg as 

Students ... 
(Continued from Page 6) 

Stephen Vaughan Thornton - Sophomo re 
Mrs . Nancy Vaughan Thornton 

(1936-19401 
J . P. Thornton 

(1936-19401 
Kenneth Ray Tillman, Jr. - Freshman 

Roy Tillmon 
(1941-19421 

Fannie Sue Timmerman - Freshma n 
Samuel Federic, Jr, 

(1937-19411 
Mrs . Maxine Mildred Paxson 

(1939-19401 
Jackson Irven Trent - Sophomore 

Mrs. Rachel E. Jackson 
(1933-1935 ) 

Robbi lou Vann - Freshma n 
Robert Vann 

119381 
Mrs . Leola Mock Vann 

(19381 
John Michael Waters - Senior 

C. B. Waters 
11932-19331 

Mrs. Nino Quinn Waters 
IG raduated 193 31 

Carolyn Dahlia Webb - Sophomore 
Mrs. Christine Edith Gray Webb 

(195 21 
Mildred Sharon Wilson - Senior 

Murrey W. Wilson 
(1938-1940) 

Mrs . Hazel Lee Gragg Wilson 
11939-19401 

Edward Gerald Woodward - Sophomo re 
Mrs. Dorothy Leigh Smith Woodward 

(19411 
Eleanor Marian Yingling - Junior 

Robert L. Yingling 
11938-19411 

Mrs. Edna Harwood Yingl ing 
11937-1940) 

Robert Lloyd Yingling, Jr. - Freshma n 
Ro bert L. Yingling 

(193 8-1941) 
Mrs . Edna Harwood Yingling 

(1937- 19401 
Ronald Kanneth Young - Junior 

Mrs. Esther Maple Young 
(1935-1940) 

* * * 
a communications-electronics officer. 

Carmelo Casella (MA'53) and family 
have moved from Australia, where he 
labored for 5~ years, to Bethpage, N. Y., 
where he is working with the church 
there. 

Second Lt. Albert J. Ferrell (BS'63) 
has graduated from the Tactical Missile 
School at Orlando AFB, Fla. 

Lt. Ferrell, a missile launch officer, 
received specialized training as a mem­
ber of a Mace missile combat crew. He 
will be assigned to a Pacific Air Force 
tactical missile unit at Kadena AB, 
Okinawa. He was commissioned in 1963 
upon completion of Officer Training 
School. 

Robert E. McAuley (BA'59) received 
the degree, Doctor of the University, 
from the University of Toulouse (France) 
in June, 1964. He has returned to the 
United States to become assistant pro­
fessor of modern languages at David 
Lipscomb College beginning this fall. 
Robert is married to the former Patricia 
Hopkins. They have three children : Mark 
Edward, 5; Kimberly Elizabeth, 4; and 
John Robert, who was born on June 2, 
1964, in Toulouse. 

Bobby Hamm (BS&BA'57), who has 
been teaching at the University of Ark­
ansas and working on his doctorate, has 
completed his course work and will begin 
his dissertation soon. Bob was an honor 
student at Harding and is also an honor 
student at the university. In fact, Bob 
has made one of the most outstanding 
records in the history of the university. 

George Tipps (BA'45) began work with 
the Eastridge Church of Christ in Fort 
Worth on Nov. 1. His wife, the former 
Claire Wood Camp ('48) teaches at Fort 
Worth Christian School. George is now 
president of the Board of Trustees of 
FWCC. 

Evelyn McLaury (BA'61), a Peace 
Corps VOlunteer, left for Ethiopia Sept. 
17. She will teach in a secondary school 
there, Before the volunteers arrived only 
one child in eight was enrolled in 
school. She is one of 270 volunteers who 
will join almost 10,000 other Americans 
now working for the Peace Corps in 
46 African, ASian, and Latin American 
nations. 

We received a newsletter from the 
Winfred O. Wrights (BA'57), Dorothy 
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Goodwin ('59) in Toulouse, France. They 
told of attending the European Lecture­
ship conducted in Frankfort, Germany. 
While there they saw many old Har­
dingites. Dr. W. B. West, dean of the 
Harding Graduate School of Bible and 
Religion, taught a daily class. The last 
day of the lectureship, the European 
chapter of the Harding Alumni Associa­
tion met and Dr. West talked to them 
concerning the present status and pro­
gress of Harding College. 

Vernon Rogers (BA'64) is now teaching 
social studies and physical education 
and is also the high school basketball 
coach at the Ft. White High School, Ft. 
White, Fla. 

Barbara J. Rae ('52) received her MA 
degree in education on Aug. 7 from 
George Pepperdine College in Los 
Angeles. Barbara teaches the second 
grade in the Akron Fairgrove Community 
School System, Akron, Mich. 

R. B. Bartow, Jr. (BS'60) received his 
MS degree in general business from ACC 
Aug. '64. He also received a part-time 
instructorship in the School of Economics 

at the University of Arkansas for the 
'64-'6~ school year, where he will be 
working toward the Ph.D. degree in 
management. 

Dr. J. Warren McCorkle (BS 47) was 
recently installed as president of the 
Texas Association of Osteopathic Physi­
cians and Surgeons. He is practicing in 
Mineola, Tex. 

Jack W. Kinningbam (BS'64) has been 
named a medical service representative 
for Baxter Laboratories, Inc. He will 
serve the Shreveport, La. territory. 

Russell L. Mertens (BA'56) has re­
ceived the Presidential Citation for his 
outstanding suggestion in the U. S. Army 
Test and Evaluation Command's Sug­
gestion Award Program. He is a digital 
computed programmer, now in charge 
of scheduling and prqgraming the com­
puters with the Data Reduction Division 
at the Missile Range in White Sands, 
N. M. 

Billy W. Petty (BS'49) has been pro­
moted to quality control manager at the 
Mountain Home, Ark. facility of Baxter 
Lab., Inc. 
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